Fishing Science-at Camp Whitewood.  This program became everything we hoped for and more.  Children enjoyed helping and learning about fish.  Although we have ponds at camp we did not have the opportunity until now to connect with them in ways of caring for them or just watching.  The project not only provided esthetic improvement to the front of our dining hall but it also became a place to sit and reflect and marvel at what nature gives to us.

I worked together with the 4-H camp from Columbiana County in Ohio in developing the idea for the grant as well as finding the resources to construct the pond.  Julie Herron the director from the camp was more than eager to design her camping week with everything relating to fish.  Camp was decorated with “Where’s Nemo”, and other fish items.  Even the name tags for the children had fish on them.   The children participated in every aspect of the program.  The counselors were great and active too.  Many children had names for the fish as they would talk to them and help feed them daily.  Aquadoc was so cooperative in helping us in building the pond and also in reducing the price for supplies allowing us to complete the project within budget.  

The slide show that is being mailed is a draft.  We are developing the notes and outline for the slide show and we may be able to get assistance from Aquadoc in the presentation.  

From Julie’s notes:

You may ask?

Why build a fish pond?  It's the magnet - the people puller that draws kids in and then you can use that as a lesson starter or a jumping off place to learn more in the fishy science curriculum.

Kids worked together well, loved gathering rocks, worked together to bring back their loads.

All campers were eager to participate in the hands on building of the pond.  Mike Russel of AquaDoc was great about directing but letting the campers do the actual building.

Fish Release was looked forward to with anticipation.

Every time any camper went past the area where the pond was located they wanted to stop and look.

In later days when we were leveling dirt, spreading mulch and planting plants in our landscaping phase of the project, a group of campers were observed singing one of their camp songs and shoveling mulch into buckets.  It was great!

Also as a summary 

Prior to our lessons no one had 100% and after 19 did out of 40 participants with 14 only missing one question on the post test.  Combined that would be 33/40 had missed one or less on post test - Pre test scores resulted in 36/40 missing 5 or more.

School groups that are visiting camp are very interested in using the kit developed for teaching about fish called “Fishy Science”.  All groups have participated in the feeding and care of the fish.  The pond has been named “Ripple Rock Pond” and is a great introduction to the geology of camp.  
We would like to thank you for the opportunity for this grant.  A success and continued success-hands on learning and outdoor educational programs are fun for all.  This project turned out better than anyone thought it would and it will be easy to duplicate at most any camp.  
To date we have spent $1699.73 and a detailed account will be included with the draft slide show and mailed tomorrow.  

Thank you again and again and we hope you will be able to visit our Ripple Rock Pond.

Sincerely,

Carol Bellina, Program Director

4-H Camp Whitewood

7983 S. Wiswell Rd

Windsor, OH 44099

440-272-5275

